
Dear Chrisptoph Gerbig, 
 
We have corrected the remaining occurences of “lack of convergence” that were forgotten in 
the revised manuscript. Except these requested modifications, the production files are identical 
to the discussion files. 
 
Thank you for your time and for editing this paper. 
 
Best regards, 
Thomas Lauvaux, on behalf of the co-authors 


